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Introduction

The following matters have been raised to draw items to the attention of Danvm Drainage 

Commissioners.  These matters came to the attention of BDO LLP during the audit of the annual 

return for the year ended 31 March 2015.

The audit of the annual return may not disclose all shortcomings of the systems as some matters may 

not have come to the attention of the auditor.  For this reason, the matters raised may not be the 

only ones that exist.

The matters listed below are explained in further detail on the page(s) that follow;

Potential conflict of interest●
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The following issue(s) have been raised to assist the board.  The board is recommended to take 

action on the following issue(s) to ensure that the board acts within its statutory and regulatory 

framework.

Potential conflict of interest

What is the issue?

There is a potential or perceived conflict of interest as the company which provides the clerk and 

management services to the IDB is related to a company which provides engineering and another 

which provides consulting services to IDB's.

What do we recommend you do?

We would recommend that there is a clear distinction between the administration, engineering and 

consultancy services provided by the related companies and to ensure that when any contracts are 

awarded for any consultancy and engineering services these are evaluated and reviewed by an 

independent third party.

It is important that when the drawing up tenders consideration of any conflicts of interest are taken 

into account and steps are taken to remove any conflicts of interest that may arise if a related party 

intends to bid for a contract.

It is important that all relationships and clearly documented and the public can see that the services 

are provided independently from each other and there are no conflicts of interest.

It is important that the financial regulations of the IDB are updated to include the management 

contracts in place concerning the clerking and administration of the IDB and also concerning the 

approval of tenders.

The IDB will still need to consider whether those safeguards will overcome any perceived conflicts

Further guidance on this matter can be obtained from the following source(s):

Not applicable

There is a potential or perceived conflict of interest if contracts are awarded to either the 

engineering or consultancy service if the clerk does not declare an interest and exclude themselves 

from discussions or review of tenders.

During the year there was an award of a phase 1 project.  The clerk declared an interest in the 

matter and the tenders were reviewed by an independent external consultant appointed by the Coal 

Authority.  

The importance of having very robust and transparent arrangements in general wherever public funds 

are involved cannot be understated.  If the perception is that something is not transparent when 

public funds are involved then issues can arise.

The company which provides the clerks services did draw up a specification for a tender which one of 

the related companies tendered for.  This might be seen as a conflict of interest.

Why has this issue been raised?
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No other matters came to our attention.

For and on behalf of

BDO LLP

Date: 20 April 2016


